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                   In Focus 
  FLUSHING CAMERA CLUB NEWS  
       In our 47h year counting. 
       Member: Photographic Federation of Long Island (PFLI)        
 
        òTogether in friendship may we learn the art of photographyó 

Visitors always welcome. 

7th  - Competition#6 Judge: John Brokos 

21stðóCarnival & Veniceó ðAnne Hickey                                                                                    

-        -òKnow Compositionó -Tony Coppeta 

From the Presidentõs desk:   So it seems like winter may be leaving us - at least I 

hope so.  Before you know it crocuses will  be popping up and other flowers will 

begin to bloom.  My second favorite time of year is Spring.  Naturally Fall if first as 

it offers great foliage opportunities.  Am I jumping the gun?  Maybe but thinking 

positive is a good way to get out of the winter doldrums.  When some decent 

weather is predicted we will be inviting members to outdoor shoots like DUMBO 

for the Manhattan skyline in the evening and the Queens zoo for animals and 

birds (tip on pg.8).  All suggestions are welcome.   Any ideas?                                                                 

òphotoJoeó Crupi. 

7th  - Competition#7 Judge: Yevonne Berger 

21stðVideo on Focus StackingñRon Caldwell                                                       

ñ      ñóReplacing Backgroundsó 2hr Workshop with John Bruno 
Bring your laptops to follow along with photoshop . 

https://r.search.aol.com/_ylt=AwrBT80__D9aL00AKA5pCWVH;_ylu=X3oDMTByMDgyYjJiBGNvbG8DYmYxBHBvcwMyBHZ0aWQDBHNlYwNzYw--/RV=2/RE=1514171584/RO=10/RU=https%3a%2f%2fsearch.aol.com%2faol%2fimage%3fq%3dfebruary%2bclip%2bart%26imgId%3d674F729C5DA13B21056FFA29E4CF


 

 Saturday February 17th is the annual Flushing Lunar New Year Parade in Flushing 

The parade also known as the Asian Parade and Chinese 
New Year is often well attended by our membership 
despite the usually frigid weather. The Asian community 
will certainly have their many colorful dragons, fireworks 
and costumed participants on display. Parents encourage 
their children who are always willing photography 
subjects. Although a prior commitment this year prohibits 
my attending I would encourage all to come join fellow 
members for the sights and sounds of this exciting 
parade. Remember to dress very warm. FCC members 
usually meet before 10:00 AM to shoot the participants 
preparing to march. Meet at Union St and 37th Ave. If 
you come later you will find any place along the route is 
productive. After the parade some of us like to partake of 
a traditional meal at nearby Shanghai Joes or similar 
restaurant. Great opportunities and camaraderie is 
guaranteed.             Joe Crupi 

        Year of the Dog 

Our Jan 17 presentation by Richard DeDalto was the òHow and Why of Panningó.   

This time Richard gave us instructions and demonstration on a process of making 

images of moving subjects.  He explained how to achieve wonderful blurred 

backgrounds with moving birds or animals or to produce images of prop planes with 

blurred propellers.  Well done. 

Next our òMasters of Photographyó video was presented.  An episode explaining 

various types of outdoor light and the advantages of each and the effects on a final 

image.  It was appreciated by all. 

January 31st started off with an 

instructional video on sharpening 

images.  We were given instructions 

on three different methods of 

sharpening digital images in 

photoshop.  The final example 

included using several of the 

methods on one image thereby 

creating the perfect effect. 

Next was the feature presentation by our own Bernard Huang.  It began with a flurry of 

activity as members endeavored to assist Bernard in setting up his actual carousel  

slide projector in just the right position.  When ready Bernard gave us his travelogue of 

Morocco from images, should I say slides, taken 31 years ago this month.  The clarity 

and color retention of those Kodachrome slides was amazing as was his presentation.  

We saw the scenery and portraits of people that were outstanding.  Discussion 

followed as many now have interest in visiting that unique location.  We also learned 

that Dennis Golin was also on that same trip as he kept calling out òI have the same 

imageó.   We all enjoyed the show of Bernardõs fine work. 

               A warm Welcome to our newest member William McLernon 
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I profoundly miss visiting my Dad every Wednesday when we 

would have a good meal and then head over to the FCC 

gatherings.  It was a special time when we shared our interest in 

photography and the enjoyment of beauty/the art, with each 

other and with our fellow FCC members.  Dad cherished the 

time spent with the FCC and would avidly plan photo sessions 

and prepare for the competitions.  He was not particularly 

interested in competing or scoring well, he simply wanted to 

share his art and enjoy the images that the other FCC members 

brought to share.    Victor Fichera 

�5�H�P�H�P�E�H�U�L�P�J���1�L�F�N���)�L�F�K�H�U�D�����E�\���9�L�F�W�R�U���)�L�F�K�H�U�D 
 

Nicholas R. �³Nick�´��Fichera passed away peacefully on Thursday, October 
19, 2017 at Suburban Community Hospital in E. Norriton, PA.  Born in 

Brooklyn, NY on April 23, 1928, he was 89.  He spent time this past year in 

Pennsylvania at the Landing of Collegeville Assisted Living.                                                                 

He grew up in the Bedford-Stuyvesant area of Brooklyn, NY, was a captain 

of the gymnastics team in high school, a Boy Scout Leader, and was a 

motorcycle enthusiast. He served in the US Army during the Korean War, 

stationed in Alaska as a mechanic. Nick moved to Sunnyside, Queens and 

studied to be a chiropractor. He had an incredible knowledge base on many 

subjects including tool making and was a master craftsman. He worked for 

the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation for over 25 years. 

There he maintained the buildings of the 1964 World�¶s Fair in Flushing 
Meadows Park, and continued as a carpenter at Randall�¶s Island where he 
annually constructed the finish line for the New York City Marathon.                                                         

After moving to Flushing, New York in 1975, Nick volunteered for various 

community services including the Broadway-Flushing Homeowners�¶��
Association, AARP, and the Flushing Camera Club.                                                                                  

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made in Nick�¶s memory to the Boy Scouts of America National Council, 
P.O. Box 152079, Irving, Texas 75015-2079.  Condolences for the family at www.bacchifh.com                                         

Nick Fichera by Dorothy Gist                                                                                                                                                                            

Some years ago Nick Fichera and his son, Victor Fichera, joined the FCC and we truly enjoyed their time with us.    

Nick had warmth, a gentle smile and loved his involvements in the FCC along with his son, Victor. He had quite a 

sense of humor that we all enjoyed  éand with his  friend, the late Dr. Joe Muratore, there was much 

camaraderie.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Joe Crupi reflected: Nick was one of the first to welcome me and make me feel a part of FCC.  Also, Nick 

persuaded me to take over his position in Administration.  During his time with us, he once gave me an antique 

�´�F�R�Z�E�R�\�µ���V�K�L�U�W���W�K�D�W���,���V�W�L�O�O���F�K�H�U�L�V�K���D�Q�G���R�F�F�D�V�L�R�Q�D�O�O�\���Z�H�D�U��  We will always remember his smiling face and kind 

demeanor.  He is surely now a photographer behind those Pearly Gates .                                                                                                                                

A few years ago he became ill and this caused Nick and Victor to leave the FCC.                                                                          

Some of us kept in touch over the years and in December I sent a Christmas greeting to Nick and Victor.  I 

received a response from Victor that Nick was in an Assisted Living Facility/Hospital in Pennsylvania; he passed 

in the Fall 2017 and was buried there.  Victor is spending these days making decisions on Nickõs home.  Weõre 

very pleased that our path crossed Nickõs and he impacted our lives.                                                                                                                                    

We sent condolences to Victor on behalf of the Flushing Camera Club and encouraged him to reflect on all the 

beautiful memories with Nick. May Nick Rest in Peace. 
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